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Excellencies,

Ladies and Gentlemen,
It is a pleasure to participate in and address this EITI Stakeholders Forum today in Paris. 
The Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe is the world's largest regional security organization, with 56 participating States from Europe, Central Asia and North America.  It offers a forum for political negotiations and decision-making in the fields of early warning, conflict prevention, crisis management and post-conflict rehabilitation.  In my capacity as Co-ordinator of OSCE Economic and Environmental activities, my Office is encompassing issues such as good governance, including the fight against corruption, as well as border management, environmental security and energy security. 
This is why, as the world’s largest regional security organization, we have a strong interest in transparency.  Good governance and transparency underpin all economic growth and without transparency, there can be no security.  In fact, all of my Office’s activities have good governance and transparency as their unifying theme. 
During 2011, my Office plans to actively contribute to the development of human capital in the OSCE area by conducting training events and workshops aimed at increasing local knowledge on energy issues.  A workshop on Energy Diplomacy is scheduled to be held in Ashgabat, Turkmenistan, next month, and it is hoped that this training event will become the first of several training modules covering various aspects of Energy Security.  In addition, my Office will consider organizing regional workshops to exchange best practices on energy efficiency, energy savings and the development of and investment in renewable sources of energy.
Within the context of the OSCE Economic and Environmental Forum, last month in Vienna my Office facilitated the exchange of best practices by inviting leading specialists to discuss sustainable energy.  These discussions will culminate with some specific recommendations at the Prague EEF meeting in October later this year.  My Office also supports the exchange of best practices by co-operating with eight specialized international organizations within the aegis of the Vienna Energy Club:  Energy Community Secretariat, IAEA, IIASA, IRENA, OFID, OPIC, UNIDO, REEEP.  
During this conference we have heard a lot of evidence about how corruption tears at the fabric of society and impedes not only people’s aspirations for a better tomorrow, but impedes economic growth itself.  In fact, we can also see every evening on television how the lack of good governance has been a leading cause of the recent upheavals in North Africa.  
The OSCE’s greatest value is as a platform for political dialogue.  In the areas of good governance and energy security, my Office has been tasked with facilitating the exchange of best practices.  I would argue that the OSCE’s role is one of connectivity; that is, bringing together the expert level and the political in order to help resolve these difficult problems. I would like to extend an invitation to all the leading experts who participated in this forum to work together with us in order to improve good governance and transparency in the field of energy within the OSCE area. 
Thank you for your attention.
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